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SPINBACK  
An intergenerational arts and health project exploring music and memory 

 
Following a successful opening attended by Renmark Paringa Mayor Neil Martinson and invited guests who filled the Chaffey 
Theatre foyer, the inter-generational exhibition Spinback is now open for the July school holidays. Come and see how local 
community members young and old came together through a unique arts and health project, creating an interactive 
photographic exhibition to combat the stigma of dementia and celebrate the friendships formed. 
 
The multi-artform exhibition where old and new technology merge celebrates the new memories created through the 
friendships between students from Renmark Primary School and residents diagnosed with dementia at the Renmark Paringa 
Hospital Aged Care Unit. 
 
Sound producer DJ TR!P, performance artist Jessica Foster and dancer Tanya Voges joined forces with local photographer 
Terry Marter in an eight week residency that brought together students and seniors to explore the power of music to 
provoke memory in those with dementia.  
 
Over the course of eight weeks in May and June 2017 the Year 4 and 5 students spent two days each week alongside 
residents at the aged care unit developing new relationships and connections and sharing memories. 
 
Country Arts SA Community Arts and Cultural Development Producer Alison Howard said: “The project brought together two 
groups that would otherwise not have the opportunity to develop friendships and learn from each other. The decline of the 
extended family and other societal changes affecting the way we live as communities has created an unnatural void between 
young and old. 
 
“As the students became more familiar with the residents and vice versa, a wonderful exchange of stories and genuine 
friendships were made. The students have learnt a lot about each other by forming these connections, and gaining an 
understanding of dementia has broken down any stigma or fear about the illness.” 
 
Images and stories gathered across the eight week project form the centre of the multi-artform portraiture exhibition 
consisting of photographs that each have a Zappar component offering an augmented reality; a new dimension to each story. 
Users can access interviews and listen to the new musical compositions woven through the work by scanning a Zapcode 
(similar to a QR code) on their mobile phone or iPad (available as part of the exhibition).  
 
One “zap” and you’re transported into the world and memories of others, standing face to face with those sharing their 
histories.  
 
The project was delivered in partnership with Flinders University Rural School of Medicine in Renmark. It is anticipated that 
this project will form the foundation for further partnerships between Country Arts SA and Flinders University, paving the 
way for more community arts and health initiatives across the Riverland.  
 
Spinback is the first of two connected projects in the Riverland in 2017. It will lead into the performance and engagement 
opportunities created by the presentation of the verbatim theatre work Hello, Goodbye & Happy Birthday at the Chaffey 
Theatre which plays with the exchange between young and old. The Spinback exhibition will be held in the lead up to this 
next stage in August 2017. Hello, Goodbye & Happy Birthday performs at the Chaffey Theatre on August 22, 7.30pm and 
August 23, 1pm. 
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